## Chana, Jaspreet

From:			
Sent:			
То:			
Cc:			
Subject:			
Attachments:			
Follow Up Flag:			
Flag Status:			

**[EXTERNAL EMAIL]** Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Jaspreet,

I am submitting my objection for the Planning Application 2020/1796/P.

First thing that needs mentioning is that there has been no communication from the applicant with the residents or from Camden. When discussing with neighbours they were not aware of the application or received any letters. It would be good to see how these requirements have been fulfilled properly by applicant or the Camden council.

We have received more detailed information on the work that was done on our block such as getting new lift, gas pipe changes or changing our entry doors. The new fire doors which then need to be changed again as the testing carried turned out not to meet the standards. There has been no assurance that new doors will meet the standards and that there will not be any further disruption. I have raised my concerns with the new fire door since it was fitted and I am still waiting for an update. It might be due to COVID-19 that there has been no update, although my concerns were raised since 20<sup>th</sup> of November 2019 and numerous emails have been sent.

Last job they have done in the building is tided the TV Cables. I am not sure if they have finished work on this matter but looking at the image 1 and 2 attached the work looks incomplete.

This is the way everything is handled in our block. We always end up chasing for the corrections and work to be completed to the health and safety standards. I do not expect that this would be the case on the Camden Council office building.

As a long term resident and a homeowner I am very worried about the health effects.

long term exposure to emissions from telecoms masts, the non-ionizing radiation, radio frequency electromagnetic fields that are emitted from telecom masts. It is unfair for residents of a council building to bear any potential risk. Other building such as office blocks or commercial buildings should be considered for this type of application. They would prove more suitable and not lead to any concerns for the young children and the elderly neighbours. World Health Organisation considers exposure to be a possible carcinogen and that more research is needed for the effects on the young children.

A lot of us have health issues as it is let alone having to worry for the effects of the masts as well. We are struggling to cope with the effects of COVID-19 and it not justifiable for Camden council to add this to our problems.

Residents of Grasmere are not scientists or work in the telecom industry and would appreciate if we could be made aware on what ground would such a planning application be refused.

33 residents out of 44 have signed a petition (copy attached) to object this application.

Grasmere is visible from Regents Park and from the surrounding streets. Apart from disrupting the lives of the residents, these 6 antennas, masts and cabinets on the rooftop will be a permanent reminder of how the Camden Council disregarded the concern and wishes of tenants and backed the telecom company. Residents would benefit more by having an extension to their flats or a garden in the roof instead of this planned application.

Kind Regards, Kujtim Kelmendi





Virus-free. www.avg.com